MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM ON 3 DECEMBER 09

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Maureen Aitken, Ann Whitfield,



Maureen Dunlop, Mary Barry, Teresa O’Brien, Kath Wade, 



Ann Roberts, Nora Carr, Doug Carr, John Wright, Pat Townley,



Pat Punt, Mick Ward.

Apologies:
Peter and Tammy Neal, Brendan and Phill Lally, Marie Wilson,



Edna Daly, Barbara Horsman, Don Aitken.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.

Christian Aid (St Mary’s).

Doug Carr asked the Forum to consider the problem of collecting for Christian Aid in Penistone.  Collecting envelopes is time-consuming and, nowadays, not particularly safe.  As an alternative, please consider holding an annual quiz night to raise funds.  This could take place during Christian Aid Week.  The aim is to raise approximately £600 per annum.  The Forum agreed and Father Harney will pass the idea to other churches.

Sign of Peace: Update.

The Diocesan Liturgy Group has written to the diocese, requesting clarification  and is awaiting a reply. Father Harney advised that, meanwhile, we adhere to diocesan guidelines.

Core Group Elections.

Marianne Down and Ann Whitfield have each completed two years’ service on the Core Committee and will now retire.  It was agreed to advertise the vacant posts on the weekly bulletin, with a closing date for nominations on 

13 December.  A list is now posted in the church porch.  If there are more than two nominations, a ballot will take place on 20 December.

Refurbishment of St Ann’s Church.

Mick Ward spoke at length about the proposals to improve the seating and widen the aisles for funerals and weddings:

· Chop the ends off the benches, add a chair at each end (removeable), add matching cushions to benches.  Quotation:£7300.

· Remove the benches and replace entirely with 128 chairs and integral kneelers.   Quotation: £9500.

The Forum was invited to vote for their preference: 

Excluding Father Harney, 13 attendees voted to remove the benches entirely and replace with chairs.

1 attendee abstained.

Mick Ward explained that, since £17,000 has recently been spent on refurbishing St Ann’s Hall, it was necessary to undertake some fundraising urgently!  The general agreement was to ask parishioners to make a donation towards the cost of a chair – this idea will be explored at a later date.

Father Harney thanked Mick Ward for all his hard work in preparing the quotations.

Assembly 2: Formation Working Party Paper .

Following a discussion at last week’s meeting of the Core Group, Doug Carr spoke to the forum about the necessity of having a thorough understanding of this document.  We need to look at the strengths and weaknesses of the parish and prepare ourselves for any eventuality.  

It was agreed that the Core Group would return to the subject at a future meeting.

Any Other Business.

Pat Punt: 

· Churches together invite anyone to join their carol-singing at the Farmers’ Market on 12 December at 11am.

· Choose-A-Carol Event at St John’s Penistone on 27 December at 4pm.

John Wright:

Would the parish consider volunteering St Ann’s Church Hall as a Major Incident Centre?  Father Harney agreed.

Father Harney:

· Bishop John will celebrate Mass for the Deanery at St Patrick’s Church, Barnsley Rd, on Wednesday 20 January at 7pm.

· Visitors from Belarus:  Father Harney will play host to two Brothers and one Sister from Belarus on Sunday 13 December.  A display of work will be shown in the church hall.

· Jim Daly is retiring from helping at St Mary’s Church after many years of devoted service.  A card was signed by members of the Core Group.

Ann Whitfield and Marianne Down have now completed their two years’ office as members of the Core Group.  Father Harney thanked them warmly for all their hard work.  Ann has done an incredible amount of work on the church website and Marianne has chaired the Core Group and Forum meetings with amazing professionalism!  Both ladies were presented with a gift on behalf of the parish.

The meeting ended with a prayer.

The dates for 2010 meetings were agreed as : 

Core Group (Presbytery)




Forum

Tuesday 9 March 2010


Thurs 25 March 2010
St Mary’s

Tuesday 8 June 2010


Thurs 17 June 2110
St Ann’s

Tuesday 7 Sept 2010


Thurs 16 Sept 2010
St Mary’s

Tues 7 Dec 2010



Thurs 16 Dec 2010 
St Ann’s

All meetings commence at 7.30pm.

